
   Hinderclay Newsletter October 2021  

If you have anything you would like to 
include in future newsletters, please send to 
familykerslake@gmail.com or phone Rowena 
on 07808772197  

ST MARY’S CHURCH - SERVICES 

10 October 2021 – Family Service – 9.30am – Mr Ken Smith 

24 October 2021 – Holy Communion – 9.30am – Rev Cathy Bladen 

We send our condolences to Roz Nunn on the death of her husband Ralph.  

All our thoughts and prayers are with her and her family 

Congratulation to Andrew and Donna Aves on the marriage of their daughter 

Jennifer to George Chapman on 28 August 2021 at St Mary’s.  

Thank you to Sally and Len Parcell for the donation of a bench, which has been sited 

under the church tower, it has been given in memory of Millie Fisher (Sally’s mum). 

Rector : Rev Cathy Bladen – 01359 250239 – revcathybladen@gmail.com 

Church Warden: Kate Rose – 01379 898562 

There are 20 small 
oak trees available 
for moving and 
planting from 
December onwards. 
If you feel that you 
have the space to 
accommodate one, 
please contact 
Andrew Aves on 
07930197504.  

Hinderclay celebrations for  

HM Queen’s Platinum Jubilee  

Please do come along to a meeting at 

Hinderclay Village Hall on Wednesday 13 

October  at 7.45pm to find 

out more about our plans for 

the celebrations in 

Hinderclay. We are thinking 

about a picnic tea, games, a 

band, food vans, and lots 

more—we need your help to 

make some decisions! 

This years Bardwell tractor run will be 
coming through Hinderclay on 16th 
October at approximately 11.30 am. 
There should be between 90 and 100 
tractors and are due to 
arrive on Chapel Lane, 
turn left onto The Street 
and then head right at the 
crossroads towards 
Rickinghall.   

The Parish Council 

It was unfortunate that a COVID-related incident caused the Council’s 

September meeting to be delayed for a week. However, it was encouraging to 

welcome villagers who do not normally attend Council meetings and to hear 

their views. A speeding sign, footpaths and the village green were discussed. 

These matters will be addressed at the next meeting. 

The Council resolved to purchase a wreath to be laid at the Remembrance 

Service and to accept a quotation for a laptop and printer. The cost of that I.T. 

equipment has been met from a grant from Mid-Suffolk Council. 

It was reported that an offer to buy the telephone box has been received; this 

will be debated at the meeting in November.  

Developments at Gressingham Foods were outlined.  

The Council considered the annual report from the internal auditors. It 

contained a few minor suggestions but is undoubtedly a good report and 

reflects the considerable efforts made by the Clerk to correct historical 

inadequacies. 

Village Hall AGM  
Wednesday 

10 November at 7.30pm 
All welcome 



HINDERCLAY COFFEE MORNING 
We are sorry we had to cancel the last Coffee 
Meeting but hope you will be 
able to come to the next one on 
Thursday, 14th October from 
10.30am. Come and join us at 
the Village Hall, Hinderclay 
Everyone is Welcome 
Len Parsall  

GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB 

The October meeting of our garden club is on 
Wednesday 20th October 2021 at 7.30pm and 
we will be having a talk by Richard Clark and 
Emma Forsberg from  Panache Exotic Plants. 
Do come along to our friendly Club for 
interesting talks and information about our 
exciting programme for the next year. There is 
always a raffle and refreshments.  Contact:  Val 
Forge  01379 8898270  

Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy 
to help if they can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Rowena  07808 772197 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Hinderclay Little Ernie 
Winners for October 
1st   207  Mr P Stanway 
2nd  112  Mrs Donna Aves 
3rd  136  Jackie Pursehouse 
4th    216  Mrs C Thompson 

if you would like to support our Village 
Hall and have the chance to win cash prizes every month, 
please contact Linda Aves on 01379 898512  

BINGO – will be held in the Village 

Hall on Friday 15 

October. Doors open at 7 

– eyes down at 7.30pm 

1st Redgave & Botesdale Brownies  

Our plans for this term include First 

Aid, puppet theatre, messy crafts, food 

around the world, bonfire night, torch 

games and a PJ Party. 

We would love some new members so 

please pass on our contact details to 

any family or friends that might like to 

join. Tuesdays during term time.  

botesdalebrownies@hotmail.com       

07813492820 

BOOK SALE – Due to the pandemic, and our Church being 

closed for so many months we find that the books that 

have been so generously donated have been accumulating, 

so we thought that we would have a sale of the wide 

variety of pre-loved books we have. Do come along to the 

Village Hall on Saturday 9 October from 10am to 12 

noon. Have a browse, see what catches your eye and stay 

for acup of coffee and slice of cake. 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am Contact Alyze 07542463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Parsall 01379 898270   

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start. Future dates in newsletter and posters around the 

village 

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings  7.30pm Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

The Bacon Exhibition Endowment Trust 
This is a small educational fund available once a year and 
includes the residents of Hinderclay. Applicants have to be 
between the ages of 5 and 25 years and need help with their 
education. Individuals may be at school, college or university. 
Help has been granted in the past towards clothing, books, 
travel etc.  If you wish to apply write in confidence to the 
clerk:  Mrs. R. Powell,  2 Fir Tree Cottage, Redgrave, 
Norfolk. IP22 1SD by the 20

th
 October.  

October’s Talk for the Heritage Circle 

Subject: Bonfires and Bells 

Speaker: Kate Jewell 

Venue: Rickinghall Village Hall 

Date: Wednesday 27 October  @ 7.30pm 

Guests welcome—£3 inc refreshments 


